General Hoyt S. Vandenberg c/o Broadmoor Hotel Colorado Springs, Colorado

Dear General Vandenberg:

Your "Ex-Air Chief cap" has been received and Mr. Carter is delighted to have it for his collection. If you enjoy the Shady Oak hat half as much everyone will be happy.

Thasmuch as you have not autographed this cap for Mr. Carter, I wonder if you would mind writing a word or two on a plain card and sending it to me so that it may be attached in the lining of the cap for Mr. Carter's collection.

Thanking you, and with best wishes, Sincerely,

Secretary to A. G. Carter

KD:mm